
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Hays Humm 
Texas Master Naturalist - Hays County Chapter 

 

       October 2015 

Chapter News: 
Chapter Board Meeting  

When: Thursday, October 8, 2015 

Where: The Education Center at Jacobɀs Well in Wimberley, TX  

Time: 6:30 p.m. ɬ 7:30 p.m.  (map link ) 
 

Chapter Meeting  

When: Thursday, October 22, 2015 

Where: Lutheran Church of the Resurrection in Wimberley, TX  

Time: 6:30 p.m. (social hour) 7:30 ɬ 8:30 p.m. (speaker) (map link ) 

Speaker: Ms. Minnette Marr  

Title: Ɂ#ÖÕɀÛɯ,ÌÚÚɯÞÐÛÏɯ3ÌßÈÚɯ,ÖÕÈÙÊÏÚȯɯ"ÖÕÚÌÙÝÈÛÐÖÕɯÖÍɯ

,ÐÓÒÞÌÌËɯ$ÊÖÛà×ÌÚɯÛÖɯ2Ü××ÖÙÛɯ,ÐÎÙÈÛÐÖÕɂ 

 
 

 

 
  

 

 

 

  

 

DONõT FORGET 
Texas Master Naturalist Annual Meeting  

 

 

October 23 ð 25, 2015 
Click the link below to register for the event!  

 

REGISTRATION LINK  
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https://www.google.com/maps?hl=en&q=Camp+Jacob+at+Jacob%27s+Well
https://www.google.com/maps/place/Lutheran+Church+the+Rsrrctn/@29.9761218,-98.0915923,17z/data=!4m7!1m4!3m3!1s0x865b5ef5809546cf:0x969fef5d81dcfd88!2s101+W+Spoke+Hill+Dr,+Wimberley,+TX+78676!3b1!3m1!1s0x0000000000000000:0x6aa6c5e6dc9ac934
https://www.regonline.com/Register/Checkin.aspx?EventID=1747166
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Willett Project Update 
 
 
Following a Willett Project Committee recommendation to the board, 

HCMN entered into a contract with Upbeat Marketing to develop our 

public website and design our brochures and signs, in addition to 

providing us with other marketing services. Upbeat Marketing is a 

woman owned, boutique agency based in Austin. They emphasize 

marketing strategy and execute creative campaigns for their clients. 

Since their start in 2009, they have worked with over 200 clients. 
 

The contract includes the following elements: 
 

Custom Design and Development of our website        $10,500. 

Tri -Fold Brochure Template            $850.  

Temporary Sign Design (Master Naturalist Working Here)  $250. 

Design of Permanent Signage at Installations        $1,200. 

Social Media Training (Facebook)           $500. 

SEO Optimization             $1,800 

Website Annual Maintenance Plan           $1,800. 

 

     Total: $16,900. 

Project Timeline: 
Website Project Estimate 12-16 weeks 

Design Estimate 2-4 weeks 

 

The proposal was unanimously approved at  

the September board meeting and the work  

is currently underway.  
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Presidentõs Message 
 
 
 

 

 

 

There are many changes afoot as we enter the last quarter. 

Leah Laszewski , our Membership Committee Chair is stepping down and Judy 

Burdett is replacing her.  Leah, Judy, and I were members of the 2007 Training 

Class, the Madrones. 

+ÌÈÏɯÐÚɯÔÖÝÐÕÎɯÖÜÛɯÖÍɯÚÛÈÛÌɯÈÕËɯÖÜÙɯÊÏÈ×ÛÌÙɯÞÐÓÓɯÔÐÚÚɯÏÌÙȭɯ2ÏÌɀÚɯÏÌÓ×ÌËɯÜÚɯÐÕɯÔÈÕàɯ

ways: serving on the Training, Outreach, and Membership Committees, and many 

×ÙÖÑÌÊÛɯÝÖÓÜÕÛÌÌÙɯÏÖÜÙÚȭɯ2ÏÌɀÚɯÉÌÌÕɯÖÕÌɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯÏÈÙËÌÚÛɯÞÖÙÒÐÕÎɯÔÌÔÉÌÙÚɯÈÕËɯÐÛɀÚɯ

been a pleasure serving with her! 

Judy is stepping into the Membership role just as we begin the transition to the new 

TMN Volunteer Management System and her help is greatly appreciated. Please 

join me in  welcoming Judy!  

Susan Kimmel -Lines , our Advanced Training Committee Chair, recently had 

surgery to repair a shoulder injury. She informed me that she reluctantly has to 

resign her position. Susan served for almost two years and brought a great deal of 

enthusiasm and very organized approach to the Advanced Training opportunities. 

Please join me in wishing her a speedy recovery and thanking her for her service. 

I asked Beverly Gordon , our current Calendar Committee Chair, to fill in for Susan 

through the end  of the year and she graciously agreed. Please give her your full 

support.  

A small team, consisting of Judy Burdett , Dixie Camp , 

Beverly Gordon , and myself, recently attended an  

Administrative Training session for the new Volunteer  

Management System. We plan to hold training sessions to  

introduce everyone to the new system and answer any  

questions or concerns. Please watch for further  

announcements. 

 
~ Art Arizpe  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
4 

 

Project Update:  
Wimberley Outdoor Educators 
 By: Jackie Mattice  

 

 

 

After the Summer HCMN Social when we met fellow Master Naturalists 

interested in learning about the dif ferent volunteer opportunities,  I got excited about 

the new school year.   

The goal of Wimberley Outdoor Educators is to expose every child in the 

Wimberley Independent School District to the natural outdoor locations in the area 

and enhance their understanding of the environment.  

3ÏÌɯÍÐÙÚÛɯÌÝÌÕÛɯÖÍɯÛÏÐÚɯÚÊÏÖÖÓɯàÌÈÙɯÞÐÓÓɯÛÈÒÌɯ×ÓÈÊÌɯÐÕɯ.ÊÛÖÉÌÙɯÈÛɯÛÏÌɯ)ÈÊÖÉɀÚɯ6ÌÓÓɯ

Elementary Outdoor Education Facility.   With each field trip we examine the Texas 

Essential Knowledge (TEKS) in Science for that grade.  The second graders learn about 

plants.  Hence we set up 3 stations for them to rotate among:  a flowering plant life 

cycle play station, a plant adaptation station with a  walk in the woods , and a 

flowering plant parts station.  

Hays County Master Naturalists who participated in this eve nt the last time we 

had it were Mary Dow Ross, Roxana Donegan, Deb Bradshaw, Linda Land, Keith 

Collignon, Irene Bonde, Christi ne Byrne, Helane Kennard, John Boltz, Connie Boltz, 

Helen Bowie, Mel Seib, and Candy Spitzer.   

Lessons from  

Keith Collignon  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Project Update Continuedé  
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New volunteers are placed with an experienced volunteer until they are 

comfortable leading their station.  Volunteer hours are earned both for the training 

sessions and the actual event.  We will be taking the middle school children to Blue 

Hole in November, the high school biology students to Cypress  Creek Nature Trail in 

February and the 3rd graders to the Patsy Glenn Bird Refuge in March.  Master 

Naturalists sign up for individual trips as the opportunities present themselves.  

If you are interested in participating and would like to be on the Wimbe rley Outdoor 

Educators email list, please notify Jackie Mattice at texasmattice@gmail.com. 

            -Jackie Mattice  

 

Linda Land leading 3rd graders at the  

Patsy Glenn Bird Refuge. 

mailto:texasmattice@gmail.com
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Birding Initiative 
 
 
 

 

 

 

We knew we had great birding here , and now 

others will know too.  

The Wimberley area has greater visibility on 

the upcoming revised He art of Texas East 

Wildlife Trail  map, thanks to the research of 

some hardworking chapter members. At the 

request last year of Texas Parks and Wildlife, 

a team of our best birders helped analyze 

Hays County birding opportunities for 

addition to the map . They analyzed habitat, 

species, water features, parking, etc.  The 

final list of suggestions with descriptive copy 

was submitted to Shelly Plante at Texas Parks 

and Wildlife. Because there are several local 

sites with birding  opportunities, Wimberley 

has earned its own "loop" on the map which 

includes Patsy Glenn Refuge, Jacob's Well 

Natural Area, Blue Hole Regional Park and 

more. 
 

The newly pu blished map for our area was 

revealed October 8 at an event at Patsy Glenn 

Refuge hosted by the Wimberley Birding 

Society.       

-Susan Nenney  

  

Your Hays County Chapter of 

the Texas Master Naturalists are 

looking for YOU! Currently open 

for the 2016 year is the Vice 

/ÙÌÚÐËÌÕÛɯ×ÖÚÐÛÐÖÕȱÒÌÌ×ɯÈÕɯÌàÌɯ

out for more positions that may 

become available as the chapter 

Gala and Graduation in November  

approaches.  

To find out more information 

about this, please contact our 

current president, Art Arizpe at 

pres@haysmn.org. Becoming a 

committee member is a great way 

to become more involved in your 

chapter, help to make important 

decisions as well as further build 

relationships among members! 

Thank you!  

 

-2015 Board Members 

& Training Committee  

 

 

Become A 

Committee/Board 
Member! 

 
 
 

 

 

 

mailto:pres@haysmn.org
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Hays MN Forum 

)ÖÐÕɯÛÏÌɯ%ÖÙÜÔȵɯ(ÛɀÚɯÈɯÎÙÌÈÛɯÞÈàɯÛÖɯ

connect with fellow naturalist s, ask 

questions, and learn from eac h 

other. Find the link on our website ! 

Contact web@haysmn.org if you 

have suggestions or questions!  

 

Volunteer Opportunities 

Watch your e-mails for upcoming 

opportunities! Check out the 

Projects Calendar for more 

information.  

HAVE A VOLUNTEER IDEA?             

Submit your idea, just fill out  

The form HERE! 
 

 

Volunteer & Advanced 

Training Hours  

 

Report your time! All Volunteer 

and Advanced training time is due 

in November!  

 

Thank you!  J  

 

 

 

Feel inspired to write 

something nature -ey? 

Send it to: 

news@haysmn.org    

or     

hope.shimek@gmail.com  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy Halloween,  

All Saints Day &  

Dia de los Muertos  
 

 

 

mailto:web@haysmn.org
http://haysmn.org/calendar-projects.html
http://haysmn.org/proposalform-vol.html
mailto:news@haysmn.org
mailto:hope.shimek@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

Member News: 
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On Sunday September 20, 2015 I was able to attend the annual Texas Pollinator 

PowWow  in Kerville, TX . On this specific day I got to learn all  about the 

Monarch Butterfly. The conference included presentations from o rganizations 

and scientists who ÈÙÌɯÞÖÙÒÐÕÎɯÛÖÞÈÙËɯÛÏÌɯÔÖÕÈÙÊÏɀÚɯ×ÙÌÚÌÙÝÈÛÐÖÕȮɯÐÕÊÓÜËÐÕÎɯÈÕɯ

interview with Catalina Aguado,  ÛÏÌɯɁÊÐÛÐáÌÕɯÚÊÐÌÕÛÐÚÛɂɯÞÏÖɯËÐÚÊÖÝÌÙÌËɯÛÏÌɯ

colonies of monarchs in Mexico, whÌÙÌɯÛÏÌàɯÎÖɯÛÖɯɁÖÝÌÙÞÐÕÛÌÙȭɂɯ(ÛɯÞÈÚɯÈɯ

ÍÈÚÊÐÕÈÛÐÕÎɯÐÕÛÌÙÝÐÌÞɯÞÐÛÏɯ×ÏÖÛÖÚɯÍÙÖÔɯÏÌÙɯÈÕËɯÏÌÙɯÏÜÚÉÈÕËɀÚɯËÐÚÊÖÝÌÙàɯÐÕɯÛÏÌɯ

ƕƝƛƔɀÚȭɯ(ɯÓÌÈÙÕÌd that monarchs carry a specific disease called Ophryocystis 

elektroscirrha (OE) and that OE tends to live in larger groups , specifically, on 

Tropical Milkweed. Overall this was a fantastic experience with lots of 

information. I also got to browse through different organization and business 

booths with lots of goodies! If you have never attended the Texas Pollinator 

PowWow, I highly recommend it!       -Hope Shimek  

            -Hope Shimek 
 

 

The Hill Country Chapter Representing!  Monarch egg to butterfly  transformation model 

A Monarch we tagged and released 

Booth Selfie!  
Got a photo with Catalina!  


